
 

  

 

  IMMIGRATION ENFORCEMENT REVIEW BOARD 
 

   

  270 Washington Street, S.W., Suite 1-156  

   

     Atlanta, Georgia 30334-8400  

SHAWN HANLEY   

            Chairman   

March 12, 2018 

 

Mr. D.A. King 

2984 Lowe Trail 

Marietta, GA30066 

 

Dear Mr. King: 

On March 7, 2018, the Immigration Enforcement Review Board (Board) received a purported Open 

Records Request for information and/or documents.  In response to the request, the Board states as 

follows: 

 Board minutes from the February 28, 2018 meeting.   Response:  No responsive documents. 

 

 Audio or video of the February 28, 2018 meeting.  Response: No responsive documents. 

 

 O.C.G.A.  § 50-18-71(b)(1)(A) does not require the Board to prepare documents.   This applies to 

your request for a “list.”  As you attended until you walked out, you saw which Board members were 

present. 

 

 The Board voted to dismiss seven of the complaints on the calendar February 28, 2018.  I have 

attached the original responses and the stipulations for these complaints.  These complaints include: 

 

o 2016-02 – City of Atlanta 

o 2017-02 – City of Atlanta 

o 2017-14 – City of Atlanta 

o 2017-06 – Cobb County School System 

o 2017-05 – Marietta City Schools 

o 2017-10 – DeKalb County Board of Education 

o 2017-12 – Georgia Southern University 

 

 Please note that in accordance with O.C.G.A. 50-18-72 (a)(4), documents relating to open 

investigations/cases are not subject to disclosure.  While these seven complaints are officially still 

open, the Board has rendered an initial decision and they have moved to the appeal phase.  

Accordingly, we are providing the enclosed decisions free of charge as you have the right to appeal.  

However, the Board will not provide you with such documents for the remaining cases addressed 

during the February 28, 2018 meeting since the cases are still in the hearing/investigative phases. 
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 Mr. Hanley was elected during the September 27, 2017 meeting of the IERB.  I have attached the 

minutes. 

 

 The IERB utilized the services of Regency-Brentano, Inc.  If you would like to request a copy of the 

transcripts, you may contact them at 404-321-3333. 

 

 During the November 15, 2017 meeting, the Board voted to hire outside contractors to assist with the 

investigative duties related to the complaint.  Subsequently, the Board hired John Herbert from the 

Herbert Legal Group to fulfil those needs.  Mr. Herbert is the person who presented the complaints to 

the Board on February 28, 2018.   Note:  This information is provided as a voluntary courtesy.  The 

Board is not required to answer questions and only to provide documents which are responsive to a 

proper request. 

 

 As to any demands for rules relating to certain actions you describe, those are not proper Open 

Record Requests as this Board is not required to instruct you in the law nor in procedure. See 

O.C.G.A.  § 50-18-71(b)(1)(A). 

 

 

       Sincerely 

       /s/ James A. Balli 

       James Balli, Vice-Chairman 

       Immigration Enforcement Review Board 

 

 

cc: Mr. Shawn Hanley, Chairman 

Mr. Russ Willard, Attorney General’s Office 

 Carol Schwinne, Department of Audits and Accounts 
























































































































































































